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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th November 2019 in the Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk
1.       
Present – Community Councillors : Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Alisdaire Lockhart, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Ian King, Jim Stillie, George Irvine and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillor Caroline Penman, 5 members of the public, 2 representatives from the local press, and PC Conal McEwan.
AP offered his thanks to David Deacon and the ex-soldiers group for all their hard work over Remembrance weekend and also thanked Selkirk High School for their assembly that morning. 
2.       
Apologies – Gordon Edgar, Elaine Thornton-Nicol, Tom Combe, and Sue Bremner.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – None. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by IK and seconded by JS.
5.       
Matters Arising 

IK suggested that the CC take on a more formal approach to how we respond to requests for feedback via surveys etc. AP happy to look into this but it may be difficult as surveys come in between meetings and have short deadlines. CP noted that Selkirk doesn’t always have a high response rate citing the recent survey on alcohol in public places as an example for which only 30 residents responded.


AL asked if it had been agreed formally to rename the meeting room the Cruickshank Room. JT confirmed that it had and asked CC for agreement as to where the plaque should be placed.

6.       
Community Police Report – Circulated electronically. 

On 28th October, DD went for a walkaround with PC McEwan with the purpose of looking at problem parking and being able to talk with members of the public. DD felt that it had been beneficial and should be continued if possible. IK agrees and suggested that it be put in place formally before PC McEwan retires. IK also noted that any councillors taking part would need official ID.

IK asked if ongoing issues highlighted by the CC and his police report are relayed to his superiors. PC McEwan confirmed that this was the case.


DP again raised the issue of parking on Buccleuch Road/Linglie Road. He was advised that this was a matter for the Roads Department at SBC.

7.       
Selkirk Response Team –


AP stated that although meetings have happened and money has been ring-fenced, the team have reached a standstill. Selkirk High School are keen to involve students.


GEas. confirmed that it was not moving forward as quick as had been hoped. The facebook page is still going and alerts are placed on there. Emergency Planning Teams have spoken with Rotary Clubs throughout the Borders and everyone is confident that this year’s winter will be manageable with the resources currently available. CC were advised that a telephone tree exercise is to be carried out by end of November.

CP suggested recruiting representatives from Selkirk High School to sit on CC.
   
 
8.       
Local Improvements – 

IK asked if work had begun on the notice boards in town. AP responded that he was still waiting on the relevant people coming back to him.


IK noted that the cutting back of vegetation is still to be carried out and CP advised that this will be relayed to Cllr Edgar.


After a recent visit to the Green Shed, IK would like it to be added to the local improvements list as it is an asset to the town which is currently being maintained by Tom Combe and Graham Coulson. IK advised that repairs are needed to the guttering – CP confirmed that this would come under the care of the Common Good.


AP confirmed that the matter of the dropped kerbs outside the Victoria Halls had now been resolved.


DD suggested that each member of the CC could pick an item on the improvements list and take it forward. Decided that this could be discussed further at the next meeting.


AL noted that as a result of the list, Auld Kirk group has become a successful sub-group which is progressing well. A meeting has been held with Historic Scotland with a view to upgrading the listing.

9.       
Planning Matters – 

62 Shawburn Road – change of use from residential to business. There was much discussion about this – some members of the CC felt that it was inappropriate to lose a residential property in the town centre whilst others felt that it was inappropriate to stifle somebody’s attempt at running a business. It was agreed that IK would forward a response reflecting both sides of the discussion.


Should anybody want to make comments on the planning application, the planning number is 19/01579/FUL.
10.     
Open Forum –

DP thanked DD for his work on Remembrance Sunday and asked if anything was happening with the ambulance plaque. DD confirmed that he was still in the process of dealing with this. DP also noted that at the last meeting that funding may be available for the Priory Walk footpath. AP confirmed that SB has taken ownership of this. DP then asked about the footpath at the POW camp in Bannerfield and the possible provision of an information board. DD is interested in this with regard to next year’s VE Day.
11.     
SBC Councillor Reports – CP – Council meeting cancelled next month due to the General Election. 200 responses were received re Toll banking consultation and should hear outcome in December.

The provision of the bird bath at Victoria Halls’ gardens is progressing and will be in place next year.

SBC have received a number of complaints re paving slabs in Market Square and extra gritting will be used. JS commented that the slabs outside Courthouse coffee house need to be looked at.


CP encouraged CC to go to an Alzheimer’s survey which is on her facebook page. AP to distribute link.


DP asked about cutbacks affecting gravediggers. CP unaware of this but would look into it. DP also noted that there was graffiti on the footbridge which CP will deal with.


GEas. advised of van parking outside courthouse on market day. CP replied that all stallholders are aware of where they should be parking but would relay again.


Loading bay outside PO has been relined.


DD noted that the taxi rank needs to be more identifiable – GEd. dealing with this.


JS asked if there had been any progress with the tourist signs. CP advised that this is under BIDS and still in progress.

12.    
Treasurer’s Report – Balance is £2,079 of which 1k is ringfenced for response team. Money for fountain will be released soon.
13.     
Borders Walking Festival – 

AP advised that this had been a tremendous success. Left with surplus funds in excess of £600 which will be donated to Tweed Valley Mountain Rescue as previously agreed. Of all people surveyed, 100% said they would return and there was a 96% approval rating.


CC offered their thanks to the Walking Festival Committee.

14.      SHMG – Involvement with Walking Festival went well. Hill has been cut back and is ready for winter. The structural repairs to steps at top car park are ongoing. A request has been received for a commemorative bench which will replace an existing one. Maintenance grant to be applied for. 

Blooming Selkirk – There is now a Blooming Borders Floral Network which encompasses the whole of the Borders and the next meeting will be held in January in Duns.


Planters in High Street and Market Square are almost completed and ready for winter.


Selkirk High School Eco Group are keen to be involved.

Still looking for fundraising ideas and hoping that the Casting organisations may be able to help financially towards the boxes in front of Victoria Hall.


Group to be relaunched as Brighter Selkirk.


GEas. offered his thanks to the bowser team for all their help this year.

15.     
Chamber of Trade – No meeting last month and postponed to Monday 18th November.

Christmas lights going up Sunday 24th November with refreshments on offer at Rowlands after 10am. Christmas lights switch on Friday 6th December and there will be a children’s market with charity stalls from 18:00 – 20:30.


Two new businesses have opened in town – barber’s shop in Kirk Wynd and a beautician’s at West Port.

16.     
Eildon Area Partnership – The next meeting will be held Thursday 14th November at Borders College and AP will attend.

Selkirk Sessions – this may be ending and JS will try to find out more.

17.     
AOCB –

AP asked if the CC felt that holding a hustings in the run up to the General Election would be a good idea. The church would be happy to help with arrangements. IK suggested that it would be helpful if questions were gathered in advance. AP to follow up. It was also decided that the hustings would take the place of the next CC meeting (Monday 9th December).

DD thanked everyone who helped with Remembrance Sunday. Selkirk appears 3 times on the Poppy Scotland website. The chief executive of Poppy Scotland also visited Selkirk. Poppies to be brought down this weekend. DD also noted that more volunteers are always needed.

There being no further business, the meeting closed at 8:50pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 13th January 2020 in the Cruickshank Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7pm.
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